May 10th, 1950.

Mrs. A. M. Woodruff, 12 East 8th Street, New York City, N. Y.

My dear Mrs. Woodruff:

We have been advised by Mr. Schoolman, the Business Manager of Soviet Russia Today, that you are the donor of the gift subscription expiring December, 1950 of this magazine which is being received by the Bartlesville Free Public Library.

Naturally this kind of attention always interests us very much and I am wondering if you will not write me telling how you happened to select us, and if there is some special reason for your gift and the interest you have shown in us?

Sincerely yours,

R. W. Davis, Chairman of Board of Bartlesville Free Public Library.